
President’s Message

Hello 4-Hers!


Happy New Year! I hope you all had a great holiday season 
and a restful winter break. Coming up at our January general 
meeting, we will be having our annual pizza and bingo night. 
I can’t wait, as this is one of my favorite 4-H meetings of the 
year. In other news, at our January meeting we will also have 
our “wood cookie” name tags. For those who don’t know, 
“wood cookies” are a tradition that comes from 4-H Summer 
Camp. Wood cookies are basically name tags made out of 
wood that you get to decorate and personalize. For those 
who have already made one, be sure to bring it to the 
meeting, and for those who haven't, we will have all the 
supplies for you to make one there. Hopefully this way we 
can all learn each other's names a little better. I look forward 

to seeing you all there! - Adele Enthoven, President 


January THEME: Bring Winter Clothes to Donate to Central Middle School Yosemite 
Lending Closet! (clothes for ages 11-14)




1

Upcoming Club Events


General Meeting

Tuesday Jan 16, 7pm

Clifford School MUR


County 4-H Presentation Day                                                               

Saturday, Feb 10 12-4pm

Menlo College


General Meeting

Tuesday Feb 13, 7pm

Clifford School MUR


Leadership Overnight (LON)

March 15-17

Saratoga, CA


http://sancarlos4h.org	 Next Meeting January 16 

Issue five January 2024

San Carlos Eaton Hills 4-H

http://sancarlos4h.org


4-H 4 Service Drive for Yosemite Lending Closet 

Central Middle School

Article: by Fynn Miller-Bowen


The 4-H 4 Service Project is collecting warm clothing for the Yosemite 
lending closet at central middle school. Donations will help all students 
access clothing they need to enjoy the school trip to Yosemite. We are 
collecting non-cotton layers, rain jackets, boots, hats, rain pants, and 
hiking pants at the January General Meeting, Tuesday, January 
16th.


Member Reports



Market Goat Project Update

Article by: Lucy Winmill


This past weekend our market goat project took a trip out to Lodi. We went 
and visited a goat breeder to find our next project animals. Together as a 
project we looked at the kids (baby goats) and picked our favorite ones. 
Some project members are planning to get their animals from this breeder 
and others have found their goats at different farms. All the goats will all be 
ready to come to our 4H farm at the end of January to early February. We 
can’t wait to see what everyone ends up with!  Looking forward to a great 
year for the San Carlos/Eaton Hills 4H goat project!


Christmas Letter from the St. Francis Center

Article by: Margaret Forrest


Last month we organized a toy donation to give toys to a nearby center called the St. Francis Center, 
which distributed them to families and children in need. They sent us a thank-you note afterwards, and 
I’m sharing both the photo and the write up below. 


Dear San Carlos Eaton Hills 4-H Club,
On behalf of St. Francis Center, we would like to thank you for supporting the annual holiday toy drive. 
We are very grateful for the many toys you donated for the children. 
Thank you for reaching out and helping to provide joy for so many families during this Christmas 
season!
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In gratitude, Tess Rowell Weber and Rita Carroll              




Submitting Newsletter Articles

Every 4-H member is encouraged to write articles for the newsletter. Writing a newsletter article is a 
great way for youth to get their writing, illustrations, or photos published! Articles do not have to be very 
long, they can be anywhere from a few sentences to a few paragraphs. Younger members who can’t 
write an article on their own can tell their parents what to write and submit a drawing that goes with the 
article. Adding pictures and drawings is a great way to make your article more interesting. A newsletter 
article can be about anything 4-H related. You can write about something you did at the last General 
Meeting, your last project meeting, or a 4-H event you attended. Once you have written your article you 
can submit it to sceh4hnewletter@googlegroups.com. Make sure to be creative and have fun with 
your articles! If you have any further questions please feel free to ask. 

Shelley Nelson, Newsletter mentor


Next newsletter article deadline:  Friday February 2, 2024

Email newsletter articles and photos to sceh4hnewletter@googlegroups.com. Thank you!


County Events


4-H Leadership Overnight (LON)


What is Leadership Overnight (LON)?

LON is an annual weekend leadership conference, hosted by the 
4-H Ambassador Team in Santa Clara County. Seminars, panel 
discussions, and interactive games make up the fun and 
educational event. Youth learn about their personal leadership 
style and important new skills.


https://cesantaclara.ucanr.edu/Youth_Development/Events/
Leadership_Over_Night/
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4-H PRESENTATION DAY IS COMING SOON!


Presentation Day is your chance to practice public speaking skills or try out interviewing for a job.  

Registration Deadline:  Jan. 26, 2024 at 6 pm

Youth Online Registration 
 
See our website for more information and lots of resources on how to create a presentation the 4-H 
way.
Presentation Day is Saturday, Feb. 10, 2024 from 12-4 pm at Menlo College.

Presentation Day is one of the countywide events that 4-H holds during our program year. Every 4-H 
member is encouraged to participate in one way or another! Check out all the different ways to get 
involved below:

Give a presentation:


• Demonstration/ Illustrated Talk

• Science or Engineering Presentation

• Educational Display Talk

• Informative Prepared Speech

• Persuasive Prepared Speech

• Impromptu Speech 

• Interpretive Reading

• Share the 4-H Fun Skit

• Cultural Arts


AND New! 4-H Presentation Formats:

• Infographic

• Video Essay


County Calendar Events

County 4-H Council Meeting, 7- 8 PM, zoom		 	 	 	 	 	  1/22/2024

County 4-H Presentation Day 12-4pm, Menlo College   	                                      	  2/10/2024

For a complete list of events, visit the calendar page.

Do you want to learn about 4-H at the county level?

Check out the San Mateo County 4-H website at https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/.
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Some Online Resources to help 
prepare:


•      Presentation Day Website (San 
Mateo County)


• Presentation Manual (revised 
January 2021)


• Worksheet - How to Create a 
Presentation


https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/1/lH7mawABGmBzCdh53BAeyw/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvc21zZjRoL0V2ZW50cy9QcmVzZW50YXRpb25fRGF5Lw
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/1/lH7mawABGmBzCdh53BAeyw/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvc21zZjRoL0V2ZW50cy9QcmVzZW50YXRpb25fRGF5Lw
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/1/lH7mawABGmBzCdh53BAeyw/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvc21zZjRoL0V2ZW50cy9QcmVzZW50YXRpb25fRGF5Lw
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/2/ZSJl3Z7qpnR5R4Jhaa9buQ/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvY2E0SC9maWxlcy8zNDYzODYucGRm
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/2/ZSJl3Z7qpnR5R4Jhaa9buQ/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvY2E0SC9maWxlcy8zNDYzODYucGRm
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/3/j8LgDcpAvTpy1MKAx_E8yw/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvY2E0SC9maWxlcy8zNDYzODkucGRm
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUoAADDZOzUAAchmWpoAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAnmreACVzsQBlhOmAOZq5G1zZRjumfpGkzuYG6QATYyo/3/j8LgDcpAvTpy1MKAx_E8yw/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvY2E0SC9maWxlcy8zNDYzODkucGRm
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUkAADL2IJEAAchoIugAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAntPXACVzsQBloIKhCe_msQLRRiaF9VSzZisqrAATYyo/1/tpt5QS0wk16jRbPYCdSf_w/aHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5nbGUvaDVoOUJaZ2VRY0dNcjdqdzY
https://sw819.mjt.lu/lnk/AUkAADL2IJEAAchoIugAAQVlapoAAYCtrzAAntPXACVzsQBloIKhCe_msQLRRiaF9VSzZisqrAATYyo/2/yNWfVByHhE3ZRRQbvnq0Hg/aHR0cHM6Ly91Y2Fuci5lZHUvc2l0ZXMvc21zZjRoL0V2ZW50cy9QcmVzZW50YXRpb25fRGF5Lw
https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/files/390793.pdf
https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/?calendar=yes&g=108262
https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/


Club Officers


Co-Presidents - Adele Enthoven 


VP of Program - Millie Garrett 


VP of Membership - Kian Badiei


Recording Secretary - Sophia Redkey


Correspondence Secretary - Clara 
Hause Stephenson 


Attendance Secretary - Alyssa Sampson


Treasurer - Veronica Miller-Bowen


Junior Farm Boss- Fynn Miller-Bowen


Junior Farm Operations -  Lucy Winmill


Healthy Living - Everett Bowen


Photographer - Nick Damon


Recreation Leader - Maggie Forrest 


Sergeant at Arms - Ashley Ogden

Club Officers cont.


Community Service and Civic 
Engagement - open 

Historian - open


Membership - open


Newsletter Editor - open

Reporter - open

Community Leaders


Katie Goetz


Missy Damon


sceh_community_leaders@googlegro
ups.com

4-H Program Coordinator, San 
Mateo and San Francisco Counties 
Karen Looye klooye@ucanr.edu

Club Newsletter Mentor - 
Shelley Nelson 
shelleybnelson@gmail.com

Farm Manager - 

Kathleen Murray 
cykat95@yahoo.com

Farm Bosses - Amy Miller-
Bowen 
boque...@hotmail.com. 


Rachel Winmill 


wade_rachel@hotmail.com

Projects Coordinators - 
Melissa Primiano 
scehprojects@gmail.com 

Webmaster - Robert Lewit 
robert.lewit@gmail.com
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